DEPT. OF LANDS

Idaho Department of Lands

Attn: Mick Thomas MAR 2 l4 2020
OB BT BOISE, IDAHO

Boise, 1D 83720

RE: Docket No. CC-2020-OGR-01-001
Snake River Qil and Gas, LLC spacing order
Fallon #1-10

March 18, 2020
Mr. Thomas

We live in Fruitland in the subdivision directly south of the proposed spacing. We presently still own our
mineral interest and object to the approval of spacing order. We are retired and are concerned about
the health issues related to a gas well. Namely air and water quality, impacts to the Payette River and
degradation of the community.

We have the following question that should be answered at the Payette hearing:
e Can this spacing order be extended south without a public process?
e Will directional boring be allowed?
o If so, will the boring extend south of the spacing?
e Will fracking be allowed?
o If so, what impacts will we have?
o We hear that fracking can cause noise, odors and vibrations. Is this true?
e Will gas be released and/or burned?
o If so, what gasses would be exposed to the environment?
o Why can’t these gasses be captured and sold?

e We have heard that other sites in the Fruitland area are being or have been explored for gas. Is
this true?

o If so, where and will we be impacted?

e Inthe past you had trouble collecting the revenues from Alta Mesa. What are you doing to
improve and prevent this from happening again?

e | see that a pipeline is being installed between Fallon #1 and 1 assume to the Barlow well or Little
Willow site. Does this mean that IDL will approve this spacing order no matter what the public
concerns are?

e Exhibit 4 provided in James L Allen declaration is very poor and misleading. It does not show any
reference for a common person to located where the site is. Like where is highway 95, the
Payette River, and Fruitland’s water and treatments plant are. The Exhibit shows that the well is
on a 70-foot hill. There is no hill. This kind of presentation is very misinforming and leads to
people not knowing where the site is and that there is no impacts to be concern with. Why does
IDL allow this poor and unprofessional work? This unprofessional work should be reason enough
to reject the application.

e The paperwork form IDL is not much better only listing section, township and range and without
a map. Most people, unless there are surveyors or work with land descriptions, do not know



how to find where section, township and range are. The map should show the boundaries and
possible impacts.

We lived in Colorado before moving to Fruitland and watched the gas and oil field develop over the
years. There where a lot of mistakes made by both the communities and developers. Why can’t Idaho
learn form states like Colorado and implement the regulations that would make gas development more
palatable to the communities reducing large legal issues?
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